
HAFB COVID-19 FAQs 

Retirees/Dependents 

Question: My child usually goes to the Child Development Center at Holloman. When can they start 

going back? 

Answer: If you are unable to provide care to your child, Holloman’s Child Development and Youth 

Centers are open, but we are asking everyone not explicitly requiring childcare due to both parents (or a 

single parent) working to stay home with their kids if possible. We want to keep the limited number of 

childcare spots for our first responders, our security personnel, and our medical professionals as much 

as possible. Each case will be examined individually though. Additionally, understand that if you or your 

child have been outside of the local area, they may need additional screening before they will be 

admitted. For more information about screening, call 49th Medical Group Public Health at (575) 572-

4887.  

Question: Are retirees allowed on Base? 

Answer: Yes, but temporarily that access has been limited to just the Holloman Medical Clinic. The goal 

of this temporary limitation to our base is to keep the number of people accessing the base and 

interacting with the base population to an absolute minimum, in line with state, national and 

Department of Defense guidance. Our retiree community is the most at risk population, and we want to 

ensure we do our best to protect them. Retirees living on base will still have access to the Commissary 

providing proper verification of their on base address. 


